

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- 1 You **should** / **shouldn't** go to bed. You look tired.
- 2 We **need to** / **needn't** go yet. We've got lots of time.
- 3 You **must** / **mustn't** tell Petra about her birthday present. It's a surprise.
- 4 We **don't have to** / **have to** leave now. The show starts in ten minutes.
- 5 I **had to** / **must** work late, but I finished my project.
- 6 You **need to** / **don't have to** wash up. I'll do it later.
- 7 You **shouldn't** / **don't have to** drive fast here because the children are coming out of the school.

/7

2 Complete the sentences with an article (a, an, the or -).

- 1 Anna loves playing _____ tennis in her free time.
- 2 Martin is _____ assistant in a toy shop.
- 3 He lives on _____ south coast of France.
- 4 Are you coming home for _____ lunch?
- 5 Who is _____ kindest person you know?
- 6 I heard _____ nice song this morning, but I don't know the name of it.
- 7 Wear a hat! _____ sun is really hot today.

/7

3 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

- 1 It's _____ (boring) film I've ever seen.
- 2 That's the worst joke he _____ (ever / tell).
- 3 Mia is _____ (crazy) person I've ever known.
- 4 Is this the fastest car you _____ (ever / drive)?
- 5 That's _____ (big) cake he's ever eaten!
- 6 She's the nicest horse I _____ (ever / ride).

/6

VOCABULARY

4 Complete the sentences with the words and phrases in the box. There are three words you do not need.

bad loser carry on competitive do well
failure give up hard strict success
talented

- 1 Don't be a _____. There's nothing wrong with not winning a match.
- 2 I'm sure you'll have _____ in the exam.
- 3 My teacher is really _____ and he gets annoyed if we break any rules.
- 4 You work hard so you'll _____ in this company.
- 5 He's a _____ basketball player with a lot of natural ability.
- 6 If you _____ practising, your Arabic will get better.
- 7 Don't _____! I'll be disappointed if you stop now.

/7

5 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in the box.

create download go launch receive share
take

- 1 You need to fill in this online form if you want to _____ an account.
- 2 We've finished making the website and we're going to _____ it on Monday.
- 3 This app lets me _____ my photos and videos with my friends.
- 4 My phone isn't _____ texts at the moment. I don't know what the problem is.
- 5 I haven't _____ the app because I haven't got an internet connection.
- 6 Smile everyone! Kieran's _____ a picture of us.
- 7 It's a funny video, but I don't think it'll _____ viral.

/7

6 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

- 1 Scientists have succeeded in making an important _____ (discover).
- 2 My mother was the _____ (create) of a famous children's TV character.
- 3 Thank you for the _____ (introduce). It's lovely to meet you all.
- 4 I'm a _____ (develop) so I build and sell houses.
- 5 She'd like to work in _____ (educate) in the future.
- 6 My manager asked me to go on a _____ (leader) course.

/6

HOW TO ...

7 Choose the correct option (a, b or c).

- 1 We do lots of ____ sports like skiing, running and cycling.
a board game b match c outdoor
- 2 I need a new tennis ____ because my old one is broken.
a bat b racquet c stick
- 3 You ____ points when you get the question right.
a draw b pass c score
- 4 In this game, the ____ is to win all the cards.
a aim b play c rules
- 5 A football team usually ____ eleven players.
a played on b made of c consists of
- 6 Lots of ____ were waiting outside the stadium to see the team.
a champions b fans c support
- 7 A game of golf sometimes ____ four or five hours.
a makes b plays c takes
- 8 First you take a card. ____ that you ask a question.
a After b Next c Then
- 9 Jack has got into the second ____ of the surfing competition.
a player b referee c stage
- 10 Smith needs to ____ the football to Jensen before he loses it.
a hit b pass c shoot

/10

Total: /50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT4.01] Listen to a podcast about screen time. Number the points (A–H) in the order you hear them.

- 1 _____
- 2 _____
- 3 _____
- 4 _____
- 5 _____
- 6 _____
- 7 _____
- 8 _____

- A Using lots of apps at the same time
- B How long children spend on devices
- C Screen time can be bad for your health
- D Making sure phones are quiet at night
- E Controlling children's screen time with apps
- F Time people spend on devices
- G Giving children limits for screen time
- H Devices should be turned off more

/8

2 [Audio UT4.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

- 1 Joshua says people spend more than seven hours a day on devices. T / F
- 2 Joshua disagrees with Ava about the dangers of screens for your eyes. T / F
- 3 Ava agrees that you should close the apps you're not using. T / F
- 4 Ava prefers not to put her phone on silent at night. T / F
- 5 Ava agrees that screen time can cause problems at home. T / F
- 6 Joshua suggests talking to children about the time they spend on devices. T / F
- 7 Ava usually knows how her children are using their screen time. T / F

/7

READING

3 Read the webpage about inventions. Complete the notes with a date or time.

- 1 The Kenbak-1 was made until _____.
- 2 The first house had air conditioning in _____.
- 3 The first car was built in _____.
- 4 More people watched colour televisions than black and white in _____.
- 5 The first mobile phone call was made in _____.

/5

Inventions

What do you think are the best inventions?

Technodad:

For me, it's the personal computer. John Blankenbaker invented the first one, named the Kenbak-1. He had started designing computers in 1949, but didn't invent the Kenbak-1 until 1971. They stopped producing it in 1973 and only 50 machines were ever built. These days there are about 14 of them in science museums. Personal computers changed the world because we could finally use them at home or school. Of course, computers are faster and more powerful these days!

Dawn_328:

I live in a hot country where air conditioning is necessary. Without it, houses and offices are too hot in summer. Willis Carrier invented an air-conditioning device in 1902. In 1914, he put the first air-conditioning unit in a house. At first, it was difficult to find interest for the devices. However, he created a company in 1915 and he had more success. Nowadays, air conditioning is quieter and not so expensive. We even have it in our cars!

Bungle:

Cars are the best invention ever. I couldn't live without mine! Some people think the first car was the Model T in 1908, but Karl Benz invented it in 1886. It was a three-wheel car and four-wheel cars only appeared in 1893. That's more than a century ago, but it's still a modern invention. It's changed everybody's lives because ordinary people can travel further and faster than before. I spend a lot of money looking after my car, but it's better than walking to work!

Mrs_Smith_1926:

I remember the day my mother bought our first black and white television. It was in 1978 and it cost a lot of money at the time. People could buy the first televisions from 1928 but they didn't change much for many years. An important change was when colour television sets became more popular than black and white ones in the 1980s. Nowadays, televisions are much bigger and we can connect them to the internet so we have more choice of programmes.

Slowmo:

I didn't get my first mobile phone until 2010, but most of my friends had them before that. Nowadays, of course, I can't imagine not having one. I thought they were invented in the 1990s, but the first call from a mobile phone was made in 1973. That phone was really heavy – about 2 kilograms – but now they usually weigh about 200 grams! I take my phone everywhere and I use it for everything, from making calls to finding out when the trains leave.

4 Read the webpage again. Choose the correct answer, A, B, C or D.

- 1 What does Technodad say about the Kenbak-1?
 - A Blankenbaker invented it in 1949.
 - B It was fast and powerful.
 - C Not many of them were made.
 - D He has seen a one in a museum.
- 2 What do we learn about air conditioning?
 - A Modern devices are less noisy than the first ones.
 - B Modern devices are more expensive than in the past.
 - C The first device was used in cars and houses.
 - D The first device only worked in summer.
- 3 What does Bungle say about cars?
 - A His favourite car is the Model T.
 - B His car was expensive to buy.
 - C He uses a car to get to his job.
 - D He likes to drive his car fast.
- 4 According to Mrs_Smith_1926, how have televisions changed?
 - A They cost a lot more money nowadays.
 - B They were a lot smaller in the past.
 - C The programmes are better these days.
 - D The internet has stopped people watching television.
- 5 What does Slowmo say about his first mobile phone?
 - A He left it on a train.
 - B He bought it in the 1990s.
 - C He thought it was heavy.
 - D He got one after his friends did.

/10

WRITING

5 Correct the sentences.

- 1 You have think about how much free time you have.
- 2 How not try rugby? I think you'd like it.
- 3 Maybe can you find an art school in your area.
- 4 Make sure get a good racquet.
- 5 Why not try run if you want to keep fit?

/5

6 Your friend has written to you and asked for some advice.

I want to do something in my free time, but I don't know what to do. Have you got any suggestions?

Write an informal email giving your advice. Write your email in about 100 words.

/15

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 Is / important / work hard / at school?
- 2 How often / take / a picture?
- 3 Have / ever / created / webpage?
- 4 Do / take part / in / competitions?
- 5 What / worst / holiday / ever had?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



/10

Total: /20